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Changes to the WorkInTexas.com Business Rules for job seeker merges altered the functionality and process that allowed duplicate job seeker accounts to be combined.   While the Job Seeker Merge feature provides staff with a way to combine duplicate accounts, there are multiple considerations now.  Most importantly: program codes (UI, RRES, REA, and TBTW), program Service history, and valid Social Security numbers must always be kept.    

WorkInTexas.com rules governing the job seeker merge process are outlined below along with some helpful tips.  Please make all staff, especially staff currently tasked with job seeker merges, aware of these rules.    
Job seeker merges should only be used to consolidate job seeker accounts when duplicates are confirmed.  (When viewing the side-by-side comparison page, Merge ID is on the left and Keep ID is on the right.)

· Job seeker merges are prevented when:

· The Merge ID has a UI, RRES, or REA Service and/or a UI, RRES, REA, or TBTW Icon. 

· The Merge ID has an SSN.  (If the “Edit Social Security Number” link is not available, please submit an “SSN Change/Remove Request Form” to remove the wrong SSN before entering the merge.)

· The Status of the Keep ID is Incomplete.

· Other job seeker merge information:

· RRES and REA program services and service history will not transfer in the merge.   The account with RRES and/or REA data MUST always be kept.

· If both accounts to be merged have SSNs, staff must remove the wrong Social Security Number BEFORE submitting the merge.  If the “Edit Social Security Number” link is not available, please read the “Removing or Changing a Job Seeker’s Social Security Number” System Functionality Letter to learn what to do: http://www.twc.state.tx.us/development/wit/wit_staff_rec.html
· Job seeker User ID issues:

· When only one job seeker User ID exists and it is attached to the Merge account, the User ID will transfer in the merge.  If both job seeker accounts to be merged have User IDs, and if the job seeker’s preferred User ID is not attached to the account with the SSN, please email the WorkInTexas.SupportUnit@twc.state.tx.us to request assistance.  Include a detailed explanation of the situation in your email. This will speed up the review process considerably. 

Please be diligent in your research: verify SSNs with hard copy whenever possible, proofread the Job Seeker IDs for your merge entries before clicking Merge, and follow up with an email to your WorkInTexas.com Support Unit whenever you discover a mistake with the merge request that cannot be corrected.  Be sure to encrypt documents that contain an SSN before attaching to email.  Passwords must be sent in a second email.  
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